# **IOSC CALL NOTES – 5/7/19**

#### Members Present:

- Ben Oakleaf
- Rich Gray
- Dave Larson
- Leander Realbird

### Advisors Present:

- Erin Burkhammer
- Deb Fleming
- Mike Black

# Not Present:

- Troy Phelps
- Rick Young
- Dave Larson
- Patrick Morgan

# Agenda Topics:

- 1. Waiting name for new BLM rep to replace Shawn Jaca committee stands at 8 members as of now.
- 2. OTC UPDATE:
  - a. Incident Position Descriptions (IPD) Review Finalized and with NWCG.
  - b. ICT5-CRWB Currency Pushed to field for agency approval.
  - c. **PMS 210-1 Survey** Watch for email containing the survey link, soon. Please take a thorough look through 210-1 because the ops subcommittee will be tasked with a lot of the recommendations that come from the survey and our familiarity with it will help provide the appropriate feedback.
- 3. Review PMS 465 as an idea for creating Standards to back up current IPDs. This will assist with 210-1 topics that may arise soon.

Consider how to consolidate Position Standards to support IPDs, or the creation of an OPS Guide to replace ops related content in the PMS 210. Look at old PMS 465 "Tactics Guide" as an idea for standards. The PMS 465 is no longer in use but may provide as some assistance. Link to PMS 465: <a href="https://www.coloradofirecamp.com/suppression-tactics/suppression-tactics-guide.pdf">https://www.coloradofirecamp.com/suppression-tactics/suppression-tactics/suppression-tactics-guide.pdf</a>

- 4. **IRPG Request Form** Still waiting approval.
- 5. HEQB IPD Request: I will respond to the submitter that we recognize this variance and to stay tune as we create these IPD's to properly reflect the position standards. Will also update OTC on the degree of variation that exists in HEQB and STEQ standards around the country. <u>AS OF THIS CALL (please voice up if you missed today)</u> the Ops Subcommittee is hesitant to make a hard number definition on the quantity a HEQB can adequately supervise, we feel the flexibility is needed for different situations and geographic areas.
- 6. Addition of Smoke Content to S-130 I will have a conference call with the chairs of Smoke and Risk management for them to provide a SPECIFIC request (what will the instructor will teach regarding smoke and must stay at 20 minutes including the video). <u>That specific request will then come to us in the form of updating the FFT2 IPD to reflect smoke content</u>. We will then take an official vote (on that request) and pass our recommendations up to OTC.